

MINUTES OF MEETING


TECHE-VERMILION FRESH WATER DISTRICT

February 28, 2023



	The Board of Commissioners met on the above date at the Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water District office located at 315 South College Rd, Suite 110, Lafayette, LA 70503 at 10:00 a.m.  Member’s present were:  Mr. Edward Sonnier, Mr. Tommy Thibodeaux, Mr. Keith Roy, Mr. Donald Segura, and Mr. Bradley Grimmett.   In addition, present were: Mr. Alex Lopresto, Mr.  Donald Sagrera, Ms. Wendy Dupuis, Mr. Corey Hulin, Mr. Larry Carmer, Mrs. Rachel Godeaux, Mrs. Jody White, and Mr. Philip Parker. 

	At this time of the Public Meeting, the Chairman called for a moment of silence in memory of Mr. Ralph Libersat, Vermilion Parish Board Member.

	Upon motion by Keith Roy and seconded by Mr. Donald Segura, the board approves a resolution in Honor of Ralph Libersat for extraordinary service and leadership on the Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water Districts’ Board.  Motion unanimously carried. (Resolution attached) 

At this time of the Public Meeting, the Chairman called for any public comment regarding the Agenda.  There was no comment.

	Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Roy, the minutes of the previous meeting of January 24, 2023 were accepted and approved.  Motion unanimously carried.
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	Mr. Larry Cramer with Seller’s and Associates presented an update on the Loreauville Canal Navigable Control Structure stating the pre-bid meeting on site took place on February 10, 2023 with two contactors in attendance.  Contractors present ask questions and all question were addressed in Addendum No. 4.  February 22, 2023.  The bid opening meeting was extended to March 1, 2023 at 10:00 a.m.

	The regular Board Meeting of Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water District for March will take place on March 21, 2023 at 10:00 a.m.

	Mr. Donald Sagrera presented an updated on the New Office Building stating all close out warranty documents have been received.  Final payment has not been recommended yet, until the floor issue is addressed.

	Mr. Donald Sagrera presented an update on sealing of the bricks at the Pump Station stating the specifications will be finalized after a site visit by Mr. Gene Sellers, Jr with The Sellers’ Group. 

	Mr. Donald Sagrera presented an update on the Electrical upgrade at the Pump Station stating the Electrical Engineer completed all the proper certifications needed to be able to perform the shutdown of electricity.

	Mrs. Rachel Godeaux with Acadian Planning Commission presented an update on the Gauge Project stating all bids are in evaluation committee.  On March 16, 2023 the committee will recommend a contractor to the APC Board.
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	Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Roy, the Board nominated and elected Mr. Tommy Thibodeaux as Secretary-Treasurer.  Motion unanimously carried.

	Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Roy, the financial statements for the period ended January 31, 2023 have been approved and accepted.  Motion unanimously carried.

Upon motion by Mr. Roy and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, the Board moved to approve payment of all bills for February 2023.  Motion unanimously carried.

	Mr. Alex Lopresto, III provided an update on the lawsuit stating the Federal court has denied to try the case in Federal court and it has been moved back to State Court in St. Landry Parish.

	Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Roy, the Board moved to approve online banking for the District.  Motion unanimously carried.

The District has not needed to pump yet this year.  Sufficient flow is being temporarily provided by rainfall runoff. 

	Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, no further business was brough forth, therefore, the meeting adjourned.  





In Recognition of Extraordinary Service and Leadership, the Teche-Vermilion Freshwater District Board and Staff presents this Resolution in Honor of Mr. Ralph Libersat.

Whereas, Ralph Libersat was appointed to the Teche-Vermilion Freshwater District’s Board of Director’s by the Vermilion Parish Police Jury as their representative in March of 2018.  
Whereas, Ralph’s knowledge, Experience and Leadership skills were quickly recognized by his fellow Board Members. He was immediately elected by the Board of Director’s to serve as their Secretary/Treasurer.
Whereas, Ralph regularly attended meetings of governmental and civic organizations to keep them informed of the District’s mission and activities.
Whereas, Ralph also represented his parish with other organizations which involved improvements to infrastructure, coastal protection and restoration and drainage.  These boards complemented the mission of Teche-Vermilion Freshwater District thus creating a bond with them.
Whereas, Ralph carried out his involvement in a professional manner which allowed him to gain the utmost respect from the agencies that he worked with on a regular basis. This respect from other agencies was of utmost benefit to Teche-Vermilion Freshwater District. 
Whereas, Ralph’s devotion to his family, faith, and community were very apparent in his daily life which added to the degree of respect he enjoyed. 
Whereas, Ralph’s contributions as an intelligent, thoughtful, hard-working, kind, dedicated and generous person were unparalleled and will be greatly missed by this governing board and staff. 
Therefore, be it resolved that as a district we will join Ralph’s family in mourning his death and pledge to continue the great work that he performed.
 	This motion having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon as follows:

	YEAS:  Edward Sonnier, Tommy Thibodeaux, Keith Roy, Donald Segura
	NAYS: None
	ABSENT: None
	And the motion was declared adopted on the 28th of February 2023


